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The return of Jesus to call out his Church is imminent.  That is one the things you hear often from our 
ministry.  With that in mind, I thought you might appreciate this:   
 
ANOTHER DIVINE ENCOUNTER  
Recently I decided to take a few minutes break from the ministry office and go to the department store 
across the street.  I knew there would be a sale on summer shorts at this time of year, and where we live at 
the coast, shorts are needed many months! 
 
So I browsed a bit and picked out a couple at a very low price.  It was almost as if they were being given 
away.  I went to check out.   
 
As I looked for someone to help me, a voice came across several racks.  “Do you want to try those on?” 
 
I turned and saw the smiling face of a female clerk.   I replied that I just wanted to pay for them. 
 
So the woman said she could help me and led me to a cash register.  As we proceeded with the checkout, 
she remarked that as usual it is strange to see all the summer clothes on sale while it is still so hot.  I said 
that it could be hot for months, and she agreed. 
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She remarked that already the size 32’s and 34’s were sold out, and I said that I used to wear those sizes.  
Not any more. 
 
Then she remarked, “It seems like summer just began!  It’s been so fast.  It even seems like it was just 
Christmas!” 
 
I agreed and said things seem to be going very fast. 
 
She responded, “Remember when we were young in school, they said that as you get older, things go 
faster.” 
 
I replied that I remembered that.  But then I said, “But I think there is more to this.” 
 
“You mean, you think there is more to everything going by so fast than just our being older?” 
 
“Yes,” I said.  And I took that faith step. “You know, in the Bible that is one of the signs of our 
approaching the end.” 
 
The clerk looked at me.  “Yes,” she answered.  “And you know, the prophesies there have been fulfilled.”  
She smiled.   
 
I looked at her.  “Yes,” I said.  “In our lifetimes.”  And I smiled.  We just looked at each other a few 
moments.   
 
She handed me the package and I left.   
 
One of those precious moments.  Another member of THE CHURCH.  Yes.  I had met another.  We 
would see each other again, maybe not here, but sometime.   
 
They are around.  I know that sincere believers in Jesus Christ may feel all alone at times.  Often I feel 
lonely for humans who share the burning faith and revelation knowledge deep inside.  But they are here, 
around.  You see, you just don’t know them.  If you don’t know any, ask God to help you meet some, to 
have some encounters. 
 
They are here.  And very soon Jesus is coming to collect us all and take us with him.   
 
Then we will know and see as he sees us all. 
 
Later I walked through the same section of the store on my way out, and I turned my head.  Across 
several racks of clothes she was smiling at me. She knew all that too. 
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WHAT ABOUT YOU? 
Are you confused by the above account?  Do you understand what this is about?  We’ve been writing 
about Jesus’ return and presenting it in CD’s and over television and in person for some time.  If you 
don’t know anything about Jesus’ imminent return, I suggest now is the time to start looking into it.  Right 
now!  We can provide CD’s on the things that have happened lately to make this return imminent.  We 
can even offer copies of our television programs.  Let us hear from you – by email, telephone, letter, or 
through the web site. 
 
WEEKLY TELEVISION BROADCASTS TO BEGIN IN WILMINGTON, NC AREA 
SEPTEMBER 30!        PLEASE CONSIDER BECOMING A REGULAR CONTRIBUTING 
PARTNER TO ALL THAT IS HAPPENING! 
In the last newsletter we let you know that God had miraculously opened doors for us to be on television 
in Boston and much of New England – the seventh largest market in the country – and also the Tidewater 
area of Virginia, which includes Virginia Beach, Norfolk, Newport News, and many other places in 
Virginia and northeastern North Carolina.  All of that was miraculous - that the opportunities were there 
for us and the costs to our ministry were such that we could at least begin to broadcast there. 
 
But that was not the end to the sudden burst of opportunities.  In late July we received the opportunity to 
be on weekly television in the Wilmington, NC area, the home of the ministry office.  Beginning 
September 30 we will be on the local Fox affiliate every Tuesday morning at 6:30 AM.  We have sought 
such a time for a long while, and now it has suddenly come to us. 
 
With the amazing things God has done recently to open up television markets to the ministry,  millions of 
people in the Mid Atlantic and New England now have the opportunity to hear the message God has 
called me to preach and teach – the fullness of who Jesus is and that he is coming soon.  I hope that as 
more people become partners and contribute, we will be able to put this program on the air in still more  
places and hold meetings in related areas.  Hopefully too we can put the program on the ministry web site   
So many people do not know that God is real, that Jesus is alive, that the Holy Spirit is active right now in 
our world, that miracles happen on a regular basis, that Jesus is about to come back, and more.  
 
If you are not a contributing partner, please consider becoming one.  No contribution is too small.  
The only way for us to be on the front lines in various areas carrying God’s message is for others to 
contribute to pay the costs involved.  One minister I know likes to say that if each person receiving 
something from a ministry program would just send $5, the costs would be covered.  Well, that’s right.  
But you would be surprised at how small a portion of those attending/watching/participating in a ministry 
actually contribute on a regular basis.  Thank God for those faithful supporters that do!  Please consider 
becoming one of them.  Those supporting the ministry are a vital part of it and are - in spirit if not 
physically - right there in the midst of all that is happening. 
 
SEMINARS/SERVICES 
I hope you will not take all the wonderful news about the new television markets as a sign that we are not 
interested in holding seminars and services on numerous topics covered in our ministry - divine healing, 
who Jesus is and what he did, the return of Jesus, the power of the spoken word, fighting evil, kingdom 
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truths, being guided by the Holy Spirit, and more.  The web site contains more information on all this.  
We certainly intend to go forward with seminars and services as well, hoping to hold them in the areas 
covered by the television broadcasts as well as other areas.  If you would like us to consider holding a 
program in your church or city, please let us know.  We respond to your invitations and suggestions and 
to areas of greatest need.  And of course, ultimately, we are guided by the Holy Spirit.  Our objective is to 
reach people with the revelations God has given us and the demonstration of the power of God right here, 
now.  
 
DO YOU STILL HEAL PEOPLE? 
Yes!  Rather, Jesus does, through me, through us.  I guess this question might arise from my talking so 
much about Jesus’ imminent return and all the prophesies fulfilled.  In almost all our services there is a 
time for healing.  And from time to time people call to set a time to stop by our office for healing prayer.  
Healing is wonderful and a clear sign of the power and presence of God.  But it tends to pale in 
comparison to the importance of being ready to go with Jesus when he comes.  Still, why should anyone 
suffer with illness or other such problems now until that time? 
 
 
May you all be alert and live in the blessings of God every day! 
 
 
 
John 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
[Please note:  All contributions to John Newlin Ministries, Inc. – whether money or material goods or stocks or bonds – are tax 
deductible.   John Newlin Ministries, Inc. is a 501 (c) 3 nonprofit corporation.] 


